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TOPICS 
Volume: 6  Issue: 1  December 2022 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 400 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 
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Community News 

INTERAGENCY MEETING 
The next Interagency meeting will be held on  

the 12th December from 1pm at the Tambellup CRC 
Light Lunch provided 

Video link available if you are unable to attend in person, email tambellup@crc.net.au for more information 

MERRY CHRISTMAS! 
Well it’s that time of year again with only a few weeks until Christmas! I am 
proud to inform Tambellup & surround towns that I am now stocking a small 
selection of The Sandalwood Shop products, (I will say that the retail price will 
be pretty much the same as in there own shops. So rest easy!!!!) There are 
Beautiful Hairjamm pure trios pkts for sale in salon along side other styling  
products in which would make lovely gift pkts for loved ones! 
Gift certificates available or if you would just like to treat yourself with a new hairdo, scalp treatment 
or beauty treatment (facial waxing, eyelash & eyebrow tinting are now available.)  
 

Phone or message on 0428 546 831 
 

V L Green & family would like to wish everyone a safe Merry Christmas & a Happy New Year! 

For $10 you can       
become a member of 
the very active and 

amazing 

 Broomehill Heritage 
Group. 

Please email  
broomehillhg@gmail.com  

for more information. 

Expressions of Interest 
The Broomehill Heritage Group and the Broomehill-Tambellup 
Shire will soon be constructing a paved footpath within the         

Museum grounds. 

We would like to give you the opportunity to purchase a paving 
brick and have any family details you wish stamped into it to      

celebrate your family’s time in Broomehill. 

Please register your interest or you have any questions please contact the Broomehill      
Heritage Group at 

broomehillhg@gmail.com 

mailto:broomehillhg@gmail.com
mailto:broomehillhg@gmail.com
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Did you know that local community events/announcements in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an announcement or a congratulations we’d love to hear about it and share it for you! 

(We love to hear how the local sporting clubs went throughout the year) 

PEA HAY for sale 
Small bales $12 ea 

Fantastic for gardens … 
(NOT JUST THE STRAW!) 

PHONE - 
Jay 0427 215 805 

Vicki 0428 546 831 

The Broomehill Op Shop will stop trading on the 15th December 2022 for our annual   
Christmas break. Signs will be on the road when we re-open again at the end of January. 

Thankyou to the community for donating all the good’s    during the year. 
Wishing everyone a blessed Christmas and a safe New Year 

Joyleen and Rena 

Heritage Hound Hears!! 
A big thank you is in order to the          
Tambellup Lions Club for their          
maintenance day at Jam Creek Cemetery 
(Gnowangerup - Tambellup Rd, on the left  
before Jam Creek Rd.) 

Cemetery No. 5970 on the WA Heritage 
Register 

We, the neighbouring landholders, are writing this letter in 
response to comments in last edition of the Kojonup News 
relating to FlatRocks Wind farm Project. 

• Firstly let us say that the neighbours all generally      
support the need for alternative energy sources such as 
wind and solar to reduce our dependence on fossil 
fuels. Our concerns regarding the location of the         
turbines is not about the merit of renewable energy 
sources or money.\ 

• The frustration and anxiety shared by the neighbours to 
this project is caused simply by the effects of having 
turbines so close to boundaries and dwellings. To have 
around half of the proposed turbines located within 250 
metres of neighbours boundaries is, we believe, totally 
unreasonable. Of further concern is that the process of 
locating the turbines has involved no discussion with 
the affected neighbours and has meant that neighbour's 
views and needs have never been considered. 

• So why has this debate surfaced again at such a late 
stage is a question you might ask. In 2016 the 
development approval was renewed, and included at 
the request of the developers an addition to the 
conditions which the project needed to meet. This 
was  to match those set by the JDAP in the Broomehill/ 
Tambellup Shire thus “ harmonising” the conditions 
across the two shires. The wording was taken from the 
EPA noise regulations which described that our     
boundaries were noise sensitive premises at which 35  
decibels was the maximum allowable level of noise 
emissions at that location. In the layout planning of the 
turbines this important point appears to have been 
missed as the development conditions clearly stated 
that the turbines needed to be a minimum of 1 km from 

dwellings and sensitive premises. The solution for the 
developers was to either comply with the conditions 
and ensure the turbines were located 1km from  
neighbours boundaries or seek to have the wording   
deleted. Sadly, they chose the latter and on Nov 1st the 
Kojonup Shire councillors voted to delete the words 
“noise sensitive premises” and hence allow in the  
Kojonup Shire the project to proceed without shifting 
any of the turbines off of our boundaries. 

• The Government  Guidelines  recommend a buffer 
zone from neighbours of 1km from boundaries and 
1.5km from houses to ensure noise levels aren’t too 
high on neighbours properties, instead the Shire  
ignored the Guidelines. 

• There is still time for a resolution to this as the request 
by the developers to delete the same wording from the 
Broomehill /Tambellup shires conditions goes before 
the JDAP  on Dec 6th. The neighbours’ position is   
simple and matches the very outcome offered to other 
wind farm neighbours in WA. That is, to meet the   
Government guidelines which require - 1 km from 
boundaries and 1.5 km from houses. There is room 
within the Kojonup wind farm project area to relocate 
the turbines to meet the Government Guidelines. To 
locate the wind turbines in accordance with the        
Government Guidelines would keep the neighbours 
happy and would mean we could all enjoy the notion of 
being pro-active in the switch to renewables and      
continue to farm as we have in the past and wish to in 
the future. 

 Kind Regards 
 Flatrocks Wind farm Neighbours 

LETTER TO THE EDITOR -  

PLANNED TURBINES  TOO CLOSE TO NEIGHBOURS BOUNDARIES 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 9825 3555    Fax: 9825 1152 Email: mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

SHIRE SHORTS  

December 2022 
 

 

The next Ordinary meeting of the Council will be 
held on Friday 16 December 2022 commencing at 

3.30pm, at the Tambellup Council Chambers.  
Members of the public are welcome to attend all 

Council meetings. 
 

STRATEGIC COMMUNITY PLAN 2023-2033 
‘PEOPLE POWER’  

At the November Council Meeting, ‘People Power’, the 
new Strategic Community Plan for 2023-2033 was 
adopted by the Council. 

The premise behind ‘People Power’ is that we must do 
something extraordinary – otherwise we are going to 
be in the same position at the end of the ten year        
period, and the ten years after that. Our population 
will be declining, we may lose some more of our       
services, and we’ll be left searching for answers. 
Therefore, it is now time to do things differently. 

‘People Power’ acknowledges that while the Shire is 
here to support the community, if we rely on the Shire 
alone to achieve the goals within the plan, with its      
limited resources and workforce, we won’t shift         
forward enough. Together, our community               
contribution can be extraordinary. 

‘People Power’ works like a jigsaw. There are nine    
pieces to the jigsaw which the community and the 
Shire can action and there are three extra pieces that 
the Shire is taking on.  These pieces of the jigsaw are 
as   follows: 
 

Broomehill-Tambellup Point-of-Difference: 

1. A Distinct BT Brand 

2. A United Community 

3. An Appreciated Culture 

Broomehill-Tambellup Economy 

4. Versatile Accommodation 

5. Healthy Existing Businesses 

6. Attracted New Businesses 

Broomehill-Tambellup Lifestyle: 

7. Celebrated Natural Environments 

8. Enjoyed Built Environments 

9. Unique BT Interactions 

SoBT Shire Support 

10. Grown Shire Leadership 

11. Delivered Shire Trust and Performance 

12. Collected Region-wide Knowledge 
 

Also established within ‘People Power’ for the first 
time are BT community values.  These are a direct    
result of the community consultation sessions           
undertaken and are as follows: 

• Commitment 

• Care 

• Friendship 

• Inclusion 
 

Copies of ‘People Power’ are currently being printed 
and will be available at the Shire Administration      
offices.  The Plan is also available on the Shire’s       
website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au. Many thanks to all 
members of the community who contributed their 
input to the      development of the plan. There is little 
doubt the final plan is something we can all be very 
proud of, however, the real work starts now! Let’s get 
together and make a real difference. 
 

TAMBELLUP CARAVAN PARK - A STEP CLOSER! 

At the November Council meeting, the Council      
adopted the Business Case and Concept Design Plan 
for the new caravan park to be constructed in Tambel-
lup. 

The Council was presented with four concept design 
plans, of which option four was chosen (below).   

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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There will be minor changes to the design, however, it 
involves the parking lot of the old bowling club being 
turned into self-contained cabins and workers            
accommodation.  This is stage 1 and will commence in 
2023. 

The site of the bowling green and clubhouse will be 
the location of the more traditional ‘caravan park’   
facility, housing powered and non-powered tent and 
caravan sites.  It is envisaged that the old bowling 
clubhouse will be demolished and new ablution and 
camp kitchen facilities constructed. This portion 
forms stage 2 of the project and will be subject to     
future funding. 

It is envisaged that the caravan park will be             
completed in at least 3 stages, as follows: 

Stage 1(a) - 2023: 

All civil and underground services for all of stage 1. 
Construction of one or two cabins. The current 48 
hour rest area moves to bowling green site; 

Stage 1(b): 

Construction of the remainder of the cabins (note – 
this stage can be split into many stages); and 

Stage 2: 

Construction of caravan and tent sites and ablution     
facilities. 
 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

• Ordinary Council meeting dates for 2023 were 
endorsed by the Council.  The dates are: 

 16 February 2023  16 March 2023 

 20 April 2023  18 May 2023 

 15 June 2023  27 July 2023  

 17 August 2023  21 September 2023 

 19 October 2023  16 November 2023 

 14 December 2023  

• The Council nominated Cr Carl Letter as its       
representative to the committee of the Gillamii 
Centre. 

• Further to the submission of an application by 
the proponents of the Flat Rocks Wind Farm to 
the Development Assessment Panel (DAP)    
seeking amendment to conditions of planning 
approval, the Council has authorised the CEO to 
submit a Responsible Authority Report to the 
DAP for    consideration at an upcoming DAP 
meeting. 

• The tender for the supply and laying of bitumen 
products for the 2022/2023 road sealing           
program was awarded to Colas Western          
Australia Pty Ltd.  Further, the Council endorsed 
staging the Chillicup Rd construction job over 
two years 2022/23 and 2023/24, if budget     
restraints  require. 

 

BROOMEHILL MARKET DAY 

Congratulations to the Broomehill Heritage Group on 
their staging of the market day held on 12 November. 
Although the weather was terrible, the day was well 
attended and had a great community feel. Well done! 
 

WORKS 

Work has continued on Chillicup Rd, where the         
reconstruction of a section of road will be completed 
prior to sealing in 2023/2024.  Gravel carting has 
commenced from a gravel pit near the Peringillup 
West Rd/Greenhills South Rd intersection, and         
motorists travelling in the vicinity are asked to        
exercise caution, particularly with harvest traffic     
using the same route. 

Our dam water levels are looking particularly good for 
the upcoming summer (when it gets here!) with late 
rains adding to a reasonable winter.  Reticulation      
systems at Shire facilities have been tested and        
repairs made where required to ensure our water    
resources are used efficiently.  The ovals are looking 
fantastic! 

With staff numbers reduced due to illness,                  
unfortunately the maintenance grading program has 
slowed considerably during November. We  
understand the impact harvest traffic has on our       
gravel roads, and ask for patience as we address this.  
In the meantime, we encourage all residents to        
exercise caution and drive to the conditions. 
 

STUDENT WORK PLACEMENT 

We were pleased to host WA College of Agriculture 
Narrogin student, and local resident, Summer Thorn, 
for a two week work placement during November. 

Summer, who is completing her Year 11 studies, spent 
the two weeks working with Shire mechanic Sammy 
Oclarit, in the workshop and in the field, as well as 
spending some time with the Parks and Gardens team. 
Well done Summer – it was a pleasure to have you on 
board! 



Topics      December 2022 . Page 6 

WHATS HAPPENING AT THE BROOMEHILL         
MUSEUM? 

Keen eyed residents will have noticed the new          
interpretive panels installed at the gazebo next to the 
Museum.  The three panels, which look fantastic,      
provide a wealth of information about the initiation of 
the Holland Track from Broomehill to Coolgardie by 
John Holland and his party in 1893, and current day 
travel through this area.  Still to come is the new    
signage for the townsite heritage trail.  The Shire is 
working closely with the Broomehill Heritage Group 
and researchers to interpret just some of Broomehill’s 
history, and we look forward to having this in place 
early in the New Year. Watch out for more                 
information about an opening event! 
 

IT’S BUSHFIRE SEASON AGAIN………. 

All residents are advised the PROHIBITED burning 
period commenced on 1 NOVEMBER 2022.  No     
burning is permitted from this date until  
14 FEBRUARY 2023. 

To report a fire – call 000 
 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BAN SMS 
SERVICE – ARE YOUR DETAILS ARE CORRECT? 

The Shire provides an SMS service for notification of 
Harvest and Vehicle Movement Bans, road closures 
and other emergency related matters.  Is your mobile 
number registered and correct?  Please contact the 
Shire on 9825 3555 to check, or register for this      
service. 
 

CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR ARRANGEMENTS 

Office Hours: 

The Shire Offices will close at 12 noon on Friday 23 
December 2022 and reopen at 9.00am on Tuesday 3 
January 2023.   

There will be no Vehicle or Drivers Licensing services 
available at either office during that period.  

Patrons of the Broomehill Library are encouraged to 
consider your holiday reading needs and call in early! 

Council’s outside staff will commence their Christmas 
stand down on Friday 23 December 2022. A 
“skeleton” crew will remain on duty to attend to any 
matters over the Christmas/New Year period.  
 

Rubbish Collection: 

There will be no change to the kerbside rubbish and 
recycling collection schedule.  Please note the Waste 
Transfer Stations in Broomehill and Tambellup will 
be closed on Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New 
Year’s Day. 

 

 

Emergency Contacts: 

Any urgent matters during the Christmas and New 
Year period can be referred to the Manager of Works, 
Peter Vlahov on 0418 955 642. 
 

Harvesting over Christmas and New Year: 

Harvesting and the carting of grain is banned on 
Christmas Day.  This does not restrict the movement 
of vehicles across paddocks, however if it is               
determined that weather conditions on Christmas 
Day will be hazardous, a Harvest and Movement of 
Vehicles Ban may be imposed.  This will be              
communicated through usual channels – via text mes-
sage, and the Shire’s Harvest Ban Hotline (phone 
9825 1042). 

There are no automatic bans proposed for Boxing Day 
or New Year’s Day, however conditions will be      
monitored.  Please check the Harvest Ban Hotline for 
updated information. 
 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome feedback from our residents and cus-
tomers. If you would like to provide feedback on Shire 
related matters, there are a number of ways you can 
do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our Administration 
Offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 
6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous 
complaints. For all methods, please include your 
name and contact details so we are able to respond to 
you. 

Councillors and Staff wish all        

residents and visitors to the Shire 

a very Merry Christmas, and a 

safe and prosperous New Year! 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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While telecommunications providers prepare for 

natural disasters, no form of communications 

technology is 100%resilient in an emergency or 

natural disaster. 

The infrastructure that makes our 

communications work such as mobile phone    

towers/ base station can be directly damaged or 

experience interrupted power supply during a 

natural disaster.  

This can happen quickly and without power, your 

home phone, internet modem, laptop or mobile 

phone may not work. 

Think about how you will communicate if your 

mobile, landline and internet services are not 

available. 

To help you prepare for an unexpected outage 

follow these steps: 

• Include a portable radio with a spare set of 

batteries in your emergency kit so you can stay 

up to date with emergency information. 

• Keep your mobile charged and have a backup 

power source, like a battery pack. 

• Have a paper copy of contact details for your 

family and friends, so if you get access to a 

phone (such as a pay phone), you can call 

them. 

• Have some cash on hand, as EFTPOS or ATMs 

may not be working if there is a natural         

disaster. 

• If you get caught in a natural disaster and       

telecommunications services are not available, 

you can monitor your local and commercial 

radio and television stations, as well as local 

emergency service websites and social feeds 

for up-to-date warnings and information. 

• Prepare an emergency plan and communicate 

with loved ones about your plans before you 

have to act on them. 

• Follow advice from emergency services          

personnel on the ground and Emergency Alert 

phone messages if received from them. 

• The system depends on telecommunications 

networks. 

• If these are unavailable in a disaster, you may 

not get a warning. 

• If you’re concerned for your safety, don’t wait 

to be told to evacuate –prepare and leave early. 

• Do your part to stay safe and stay connected 

until you’re back online. Having a plan in place 

keeps you and your loved ones safe, informed 

and connected. 

For more information about how to prepare for a 

telecommunications outage, visit 

www.infrastructure.gov.au/STAND. 

Plan ahead: Stay connected in a 
disaster 

http://www.infrastructure.gov.au/STAND.


Topics      December 2022 . Page 8 

 

I really liked cannoning although I 

did capsized it 3 times. Henry  

Justice 
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I really enjoyed canoeing 
and the group activities we 
did back our  
accommodation.  Douglas 
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Helping flip the McGrath burgers was 
BH’s Mark 

Paganoni and 

You might have heard of painting the town red, but 
pink was the colour in Broomehill last Saturday when 
all the town’s sporting fixtures added a dash of pink 
to the mix in support of the McGrath Foundation’s 
Pink Stumps Day initiative. 

At the instigation of Broomehill Cricket club’s          
under 13s team, a Pink Stumps Day was called for the 
5th November, and it didn’t take long for the idea to 
spread through the rest of the cricket club, and then 
spilled over to junior tennis coaching and lawn bowls 
pennants as well. 

Pink wickets and pink zinc was the order of the day 
on the cricket field and generous splashes of pink 
could be found all over the tennis courts and bowling 
greens as well. 

Pink was not the only article that was generous on 
Saturday though; an incredible $1020 was raised 
through a combination of gold coin donations, the 
sale of McGrath Foundation hats and bandanas, a    
silent auction on large bouquet of pink flowers fresh 
from Jane Cunningham’s garden and McGrath       
Burgers sold at the end of the sporting day (complete 

with a slice of beetroot for that extra touch of pink).  
The senior cricketers also added their fines to the 
tally to round it out. 

Cricket Association president Jack Batchelor said the 
entire team was keen to get behind the Pink Stumps 
Day initiative. 

“We all have been, or likely will be, touched in some 
way by breast cancer  - this is going to help our mums 
and grandmas, wives or girlfriends, and sisters and 
aunties.  

“We are really happy the whole town got into this 
day, it’s amazing our tiny community can raise over 
$1000 and everyone was so happy to contribute and 
get into it – junior cricketers, junior tennis players 
and the bowlers too,” he said.  

“It was great to see our guest teams for the day, the 
Katanning cricketers and the Jerramungup bowlers 
get into the pink zone too and we thank them for 
their contributions; 
every dollar counts 
doesn’t it,” he       
concluded. 

Junior cricket Broomehill vs Katanning – Broomehill 
kids waiting for their turn to bat  

Junior cricket scorers Katherine Anderson, 
KA and Kelly Holzknecht of BH.  

BH’s Carole Barritt with Shaiyan 
Dickson enjoying the Pink Stumps 

Day.  

BH u13s cricketers Theo 
Bignell (left) and Tom 

Sheridan of TA  

Enjoying a McGrath Burger was Ed       

Anderson, BH, with tennis coach Justin 

McGuire and Ted Batchelor, BH  

7 November 2022 

Pink stumps a big success in Broomehill 
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LEFT — All in for pink stumps 
day: back row (L-R) BH cricketer 

Ethan Caldwell, tennis coach   
Justin McGuire, jr cricket mum 

Connie Witham, BH bowler    
Dennis Ballarino, front row (L-R) 
BH u13 cricketer Tom Dennis, BH 
jr tennis’s Finlay Anderson Henry 
Witham and Theo Bignell, Rhys 

Holzknecht (cricket) and BH 
Bowling Club’s Andy Webster  

LEFT – Junior cricketers from both teams:  
 

Back row L-R Harrison Woithe, Milo Hewson, 
Henry Witham, Zac Boyle, Adam Edwards, 

Leo Cunningham, Lewis Anderson, Tom Den-
nis, Benjamin Tuffley, Xavier Froby, Darcy 

Kerin, Jack Sullivan 
 

Front row L-R Daegon Green, Fraser Ander-
son, Tom Sheridan, Lachlan Holzknecht, Jere-
my Polak, Theo Bignell, Rex Hewson, Zavier 

Potter.  

Broomehill Tambellup junior tennis coaching kids      
(L-R) Lily Penny, Finlay Anderson, Isobel Dennis, 

Rex Hewson and Lachlan Holzknecht with their coach 
Justin McGuire  

LEFT - Pink stumps day sideline 

shenanigans with BH’s Theo Bignell 

(top), Tom Sheridan (middle left), 

Jeremy Polack 

(middle right) and 

bottom row (L-R) 

Leo Cunningham, 

Henry Witham and 

Tom Dennis. 

Supporting the Pink Stumps Day were Michelle    

Carrington and Cindy Paganoni (BH) with Connie 

Witham, TA and Rachael Russell, BH 

RIGHT - Broomehill Tambellup 

junior tennis coaching kids    

Maddie and Hannah Hull (TA) 

with coach Justin McGuire and 

Mackenzie Green of BH 

RIGHT - Broomehill cricket team (L-R) Clancy Norrish, 

Logan Lubcke, Ethan Caldwell, James Barritt, Glen 

Phelps, Tyler Caldwell, Jack Batchelor, Nicolo Guazzelli, 

and John Bonney. 
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Sold Here —Tambellup PO 
and G&T’s 

$19 
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Construction Activities  

Permission to commence construction works has been granted by the Shire of Kojonup. In alignment 

with Kojonup and Broomehill-Tambellup Shires, the following activities are underway:  

Complete:  

• The first concrete batching plant  

• Establishment of temporary site facilities, including offices, crib room, toilets and skip bins  

 

Starting:  

• Wind Turbine Generator (WTG)  foundation and internal roads to foundation (located within the 

Kojonup Shire area)  

• Civil works for the access road to  Substation and Compound  

• Civil works for the construction of the Substation  

• Civil works for the construction of the Operation and Maintenance building  

• Trenching and cable installation from  Substation area to WTG foundations  within the Kojonup 

Shire area  

Ongoing:  

• Maintenance of the heavy haulage route on Warrenup Road as required, including grading and 

watering to reduce dust  

 

Our workforce has also attended recent fire awareness training by DFES in Katanning.  

 

The following positions are vacant:  

• Civil Supervisor  

• Civil Engineer  

• Cleaner  

 

Please direct expressions of interest to Alan O’Sullivan email: Alan.O@westforce.com.au  

For any further queries or feedback about Flat Rocks Wind Farm Stage 1, or to register for our mailing 

list, please email  

flatrockswindfarm@enel.com or contact Community Liaison Officer Olivia Thorn on 0459 359 399.  

Project updates can also be found on our website:  

www.enelgreenpower.com/our-projects/in-development/flat-rocks-wind-project  

Flat Rocks Wind Farm Stage One – 

Project Update 

mailto:flatrockswindfarm@enel.com
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POSITION VACANT 

CUSTOMER SERVICE OFFICER 
 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is seeking a motivated, team-oriented person 
to fill the  full - time position of Customer Service Officer at our  Tambellup office. 

 

The position primarily deals with motor vehicle licensing, cash receipting and other general     
enquiries and provides occasional support to other members of the administration team. While     
Local Government experience is preferred it is not essential; however, the ability to work     
effectively in a small but busy team is a must. 

 

A combination of relevant experience, expertise and competence sufficient to perform the     
duties of the position, effective time management and organisational skills, and developed IT 
skills in a range of software applications are essential to this position. 

 

For more information, please contact Kay O’Neill, Manager of Finance and Administration, on 
9825 3555. 

 

An application package can be downloaded at www.shirebt.wa.gov.au, or alternatively, please 
contact Pam Hull on 9825 3555 or projects@shirebt.wa.gov.au . 

 

Applications will be accepted until 4.00pm on 9 December 2022. 

 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is an equal opportunity employer. 
 

Anthony Middleton 
Chief Executive Officer 

ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING DATES 2023 
Local Government Act 1995 section 5.25(g) 

 
The following dates for scheduled Ordinary Meetings of Council of the Shire of 
Broomehill-Tambellup were approved at the Ordinary Meeting held on 17 November 

2022. Members of the public are hereby advised of the ordinary meeting dates for 2023: 
 

16 February 2023 
16 March 2023 
20 April 2023 
18 May 2023 
15 June 2023 
27 July 2023 (please note 4th Thursday) 
17 August 2023 
21 September 2023 
19 October 2023 
16 November 2023 
14 December 2023 (please note 2nd Thursday) 
 

Meetings commence at 4.30pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers and members of the public are 
welcome. 
 

Anthony Middleton 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/
mailto:projects@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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It has been rewarding to close 2022 knowing that our Corner 
Shop Museum has opened every month this year on the last 
Friday of the month.  Numerous members and visitors have 
joined us over the year to reminisce, record a story, freshen and 
change a display or just clean out a drawer of memorabilia. 

 

The heart of any home in 
days gone by was the kitchen.  
Cooking the evening meal 
was often in progress while 

the children completed their homework at the end of the kitchen 
table and the sewing machine was on hand for a spot of mending.    
What are your memories of your after school chores or rituals? 
 

We are pleased to report also that the recording of our Oral His-
tories is now underway with Jen Miller.  A number of residents 
have begun having their stories of Life in Tambellup recorded.  
The Database of our Exhibit Register is also in the process of being digitized.  Thank you to all of 
those who have taken on these very       important, momentous tasks to record our history for future 
generations. 

 

The Corner Shop Museum wishes everyone a very 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and looks 
forward to seeing you all on the last Friday of the 

month during 2023.  
(Pencil in Friday 30th January 2023) 

Station Master’s House 
Norrish Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 
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As we say goodbye to another year of CWA, it is pleasing to see that we can remain having a presence in 
our community and assisting where possible.  Another purpose of course, is to provide friendship,     
conversation and address isolation for those living in the country.  This is something that the             
Tambellup CWA does very well.   
 

2022 has closed with a few very enjoyable activities and get-togethers, not the least was our early 
Christmas Bring a Plate to Share luncheon.  This year, our President, Thalma, very kindly hosted us 
along with some of our Friends of CWA and our valuable garden gnomes, Alan and Jim.  For those        
unaware, Alan and Jim take very good care of our outdoor spaces at the CWA rooms by mowing,       
trimming, pruning and spraying weeds all year round.   

We extend our thanks to Thalma (and Monica) for the lovely final day.  It truly was a beautiful spread 
with much stimulating conversation, some bubbles and very fine food.  Shame about the rain although 
I’m sure Thalma’s young but beautiful garden appreciated it. 
 

So, as we sign off for another year, please consider joining us next year on the 2nd Thursday of February 
(9th February 2023) at 10am in the CWA Rooms on Henry Street.  If you 
are new to our district or town, please feel free to attend and meet some 
people and make some new friends. 
 

Until then, we wish you all a very Merry Christmas, Happy New Year and 
all the best for a happy and safe 2023. 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Rachael for further information 0408 938 184 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Alternate Mondays 9am to 11am 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Caitlin 0459 445 994 / Marni 0400 501 848 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Application for Membership 

Tambellup CRC 

January - December 2023 

Single Adult $25.00  

Family 
(Includes School Attendees up to 17 years) 

$40.00  

Junior 
(School Attendees up to 17) 

$5.00  

Senior $10.00  

Clubs $15.00  

Donations $_________  

Direct deposit/EFT details -  
(Please forward this form completed and signed to the 

Tambellup CRC via post or email) 

BSB: 633 000 
Acc No: 145 783 569 
Reference: Surname 

34 Norrish Street Tambellup WA 6320 

Ph: 08 9825 1177 

Email: tambellup@crc.net.au 

CONDITIONS OF MEMBERSHIP 

• Membership of the Tambellup Community Resource 
Centre Inc. is open to members of the Tambellup and    
districts community on presentation of identification and          
membership fee: January to December annually. 

• The annual Membership fee entitles the member to attend 
and vote at general meetings. 

• Management Committee of the Tambellup CRC is     
elected from the membership at Annual General        
Meetings. 

• Membership entitles member to one hour free internet 
access per week per Member in addition to discounted 
rates off selected services, events and workshops. 

• Benefits of Membership (free hour per week computer 
time, reduced fees etc) are not transferable or cumulative. 

Rules and Regulations: 

1.To use the Tambellup CRC and its equipment as directed 
by the Coordinator and Staff. 

2.To respect other members and users of the Tambellup 
CRC so as not to disadvantage and disturb their use.    
Parents are to supervise their children at all times at the 
Tambellup CRC. 

3.No smoking within the Tambellup CRC. Food and drink 
not allowed near books or computer equipment. 

4.Not to display offensive or restricted material on the 
monitor or to print any such material. 

5.Report any anomalies, faults or damage with equipment 
to Staff  member on duty. 

6.Pay all charges within payment terms of invoice and    
renew membership prior to its expiry date. 

7.Do not alter settings or interfere with Equipment or    
Network. Membership will be instantly terminated for 
any abuse of the Equipment or Network. 

8.The Coordinator has the right to withdraw membership 
privileges for any non-compliance with the outlined    
conditions. 

9.Any grievance of these conditions may be made in     
writing to the Chairperson who will investigate. 

10.The Tambellup CRC Management Committee reserves 
the right to alter the Conditions of Membership and     
withdraw or change any of the services and equipment. 
Notice of such change will be via the notice board within 
the Tambellup CRC. 

Tambellup CRC Memberships now due 
Support your local Community Resource Centre today!! Membership entitles member to one hour free 
internet access per week per Member in addition to discounted rates off selected services, events and 
workshops. 
Our services include; Tambellup Public Library, Topics - Community  Newsletter, Local Phonebook, 
Training and Conference Facilities, Services Australia Access Point, Internet Access, Instant Digital Pho-
to Printing, Tourism  Information, Room/Backyard hire, BBQ Trailer for hire, Desktop Publishing, 
Printing, Laminating, Binding,  Scanning, Trimming,, Cricut (cutting machine) - for custom decals/
stickers, 3D Printing, Video Conferencing, and Equipment Hire. 



Topics      December 2022 . Page 34 



 Topics    December 2022 Page 35 

 



Topics      December 2022 . Page 36 

Round 3 
Tambellup V Broomehill – Wash out 

 

Round 4 
Australs 6/147 def Tambellup 146 

Tambellup Family Daycare Player of the match:   

Devon Cristinelli with 53 (63) 

 

Round 5 
BYE 

 

Round 6  
Tambellup 8/194 def Wanderers 100 

Tambellup Family Daycare Player of the match:   

Connor Hawkins with 56 (86) 

Round 7  
Kendenup 3/135 def Tambellup 132 

 

 

 

December Fixtures 
Round 8 
3th December 

Tambellup v Australs 

Wanderers v Broomehill 
 

Round 9 
10th December  

Tambellup v Wanderers 

Broomehill bye 

Cricket Results 
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Tambellup Bowling Club News 
There has only been a couple of matches since October and as we enter December we enter 

the half way mark with the annual break over Christmas. 

 

Men’s Pennants results;  

Ongerup play didn’t start until late due to rain – lost 69 – 64 

Borden – lost 77 – 55 

Jerramungup – won 78 – 59  

 

Ladies Pennants results; 

Gnowangerup lost due to forfeit  

Jerramungup lost – 26 – 12  

 

The Ladies Inter League Round Robin Pairs for the Southern Bowling Zone was held in 

Gnowangerup over the weekend of 19th & 20th November, unfortunately none of our ladies 

were selected to play in this event.  
 

The Men’s Inter League Round Robin Fours will be held in Katanning this year 6th – 8th      

January 2023, selection for this event will be held soon.  
 

Below is our fixtures for December  

December  2022 

Thurs 1st  Scroungers @ 4.30pm 

Sat 3rd  Pennants Round 8  

Men’s  Tambellup v Gnow White @ 

  Tambellup 

Sat 3rd  Pennants Round 6 

  Ladies Gnowangerup v Tambellup @  
  Tambellup  

Mon 5th  Men’s League Selectors Meeting Borden 

  @ 7pm 

Thurs 8th  Scroungers @ 4.30pm  

 

Sat 10th  Pennants Round 7 

Ladies  Jerramungup v Tambellup  

  @ Jerramungup 

Sat 10th  Harvest BYE  

Thurs 15th  Scroungers @ 4.30pm 

Sat 17th  Pennants Round 9 

Men’s  Broomehill v Tambellup @Broomehill  

Thurs 22nd  Scroungers @ 4.30pm  

Thurs 29th  Scroungers @ 4.30pm  
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Tambellup Public Library  
34 Norrish Street Tambellup 6320  

9825 1177 
Email: library@tambellupcrc.net.au 

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com/  

Adult Fiction / Large Print 

     

Adult Non-Fiction  

     

DVD’s                                                                                                         Audiobooks 

     

Junior Fiction / Junior Non-Fiction / Junior Kindergarten 

     

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com
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Would you like to submit        
something into TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or         
Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 

List of prices on page 11 or for further information contact the CRC 
on 9825 1177 

 

STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF THE 
MONTH 5PM 

NO JANUARY EDITION 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage space 
and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 

DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 



 Topics    December 2022 Page 47 

 

MRB10069 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 
Wreath Making 

7 8 9 
Lion Snr Xmas 
Lunch 

10 

11 12 13 14 15 
Seniors Lunch @ 
TACRC 

16 
Kids Water Fun 

17 

18 
BH Community 
Xmas Party 

19 
Kids Xmas Craft 

20 
Kids Xmas 
Cooking 

21 22  
TA CRC Closed 

23 24 

25 
CHRISTMAS 
DAY 

26 
BOXING DAY 

27 
CHRISTMAS 
DAY PUBLIC 
HOLIDAY 

28 29 30 31 
NEW YEARS 
EVE 

December Calendar 2022 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
 
 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

1 
NEW YEARS 
DAY 

2 
NEW YEARS 
PUBLIC 
HOLIDAY 

3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 
TA CRC          
Re-opens 

10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 
Seniors Lunch @ 
TACRC 

20 21 

22 23 24 
3x3 Basketball 

25 26 
AUSTRALIA 
DAY 

27 28 

29 30 31 
Cricket Blast 

    

January Calendar 2023 


